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PUBLIC ART PROGRAM PROJECT STATUS MATRIX  

June 27, 2024         

PROJECT / 
PROGRAM 

ARTIST CONTACT(S) STATUS NEXT STEPS COMMENTS 

Fine Balance Brian Goggin Brian Goggin 
Chris Lynch (architect) 
PPAC Ad Hoc Subcommittee 
Christopher Smith 
Anne Digges 
 

BG invoice for Milestone 4 payment of 
$22,200 submitted 6/19/24  
6/13/24 Argus Courier story 
6/14 KRSH interview 
6/20 Argus Courier Story 
Components constructed and studio 
assembly is underway.  
Solar- Funding secured, donor 
trenching, Lighting wattage needs 
reduced to 200 watts by Holly Solar 
changes scale of solar array to 28” X 
59”.  
Public Works will replace and move no 
parking pole which can also support 
panel, controller, battery system. 
Project elevation revisions approved 
5/30/2024 
 

   
 

Communications plan around 

project with news media, social, and 

community update. 

6/20/24 Site preparation  

6/20/24 No praking signs 50’ 

6/26/24 Excavation and pad pour 

6/28/24 Public Works drill hole 

7/3/24 DC Electric pour foundation 

for pole 

7/8/24 Pole Install 

7/10/24 Installation of Artwork 

7/11/24 Solar  

TBD:  

Park clean-up with Rebuilding 

Together. 

Parks Dept trashcan and pad install 

Public Unveiling. 

 

 

Form committee to help arrange 

outreach to past staff and committee 

members to help arrange unvieling 

ceremony. 
Continue to coordinate with Project 
Manager Mary White on Pipe 
Replacement on 1st street between F 
and H street. 
Plaque installation following project 
completion. 
Recharge of site will happen after art 
installation, Oyster Shell confirmed.  

Woven Stories 
(Kenilworth JHS) 

Calderon-
Delgado 

Rude Calderon 
Roberto Delgado 
PPAC Ad Hoc Subcommittee 
Christopher Smith 
Cheryl Coldiron 
 
 
 

The engineering wet stamp drawings 
were completed and submitted this 
week.  
In communication with Lisa Davis the 
Construction Manager for Petaluma 
City Schools.  
RC issued $6,700 payment 3/1/2024. 

Once permit reviewed, installation 

schedule will dictate project 

completion and unveiling ceremony 

can be planned. 

The engineering wet stamp drawings 
were completed and submitted 
6/20/24. 
After plans are approved, a timeline 
will be developed. Coordinating with 
Lisa Davis, Construction Manager for 
Petaluma City Schools, to coordinate 
concrete pad construction and install 
Of artwork 21 days later (depending 
on curing needs). She is reaching out 
to Superintendent and school staff to 
begin conversation about ribbon 
cutting event and celebration 
coordination. Very positive feedback 
about the Kenilworth School 
community's excitement and 
anticipation for the project. 

Kenilworth 
Playground 
Public Art  

Oleg Lobykin MIG, Inc. (Park Design Team) 
Drew Halter (Parks Dir.) 
Erica Jacobs (DPW PM) 

Continued discussion on funding 
opportunities, community partners. 
Presentation to council likely in August. 

Final graphics for site.  
Civil engineer conceptual grading 
and utilization plans.  

Looking to grants, community partners 
and resources for construction in 
25/26.  
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PROJECT / 
PROGRAM 

ARTIST CONTACT(S) STATUS NEXT STEPS COMMENTS 

Delana Bradford (Parks Mgmt) 
Mary White (DPW Engineer) 
Jessica Medina (Comm’s) 
 

City Council anticipated to review 
site plan and artist concepts at 
August 2024 council meeting 
PPAC to review potential pieces in 
Early Spring 2024. 

Prepare final invoices for Oleg Lobykin 
for services rendered $20,000. 

Mary Fuller 
McChesney 
Estate 
Acquisitions 

Mary Fuller 
McChesney 
(dec.) 
 
 

Dennis Calabi – Managing MCM 
estate sales 
Jeannie Sinella – Executor of 
MCM estate 
Joe Cochrane – former Pet Reg 
Librarian and volunteer 
 
 

Pursing input about locations from city 

and parks, including temporary display 

at City Hall. 

Presentation June 11, 2024 with CIP 
about potential City projects that 
would support placement and 
installation at City t sites. Potential 
sponsorship opportunities to install 
throughout community.  
 

Seeking bid for move and storage from 
Spring Maxfield. 
Speaking with Dennis about trading 
Owl Bench (purchase price $4,800) 
and Woman holding Owl  (purchase 
price $5,000) due to condition issues. 
Potentially for Fuller Does Moore 
leaving additional funds for additional 
piece. 

Small Artwork 
Commission 
2023 
 

N/A N/A Staff working towards project site 

eligibility list with City representatives. 

Research of pedestrian overpass and 

Cal Trans regulations and 

requirements.  

 

Staff to continue to keep PPAC 
updated with project location 
suggestions and eligibility process. 

On holding pending funding. 

Public Works 
Traffic Calming 
Public Art 
Projects 

TBD Bjorn Griepenberg (DPW) 
Ken Eichstaedt (DPW) 

Staff met for 2nd meeting with partners. 
Public Works staff working to provide 
site map of upcoming opportunities, 
funding for roundabout at Bassett and 
Upham.  
Staff working to design scope of 
services and template for work timeline 
(per project).  
Encourage neighbors/ partners to seek 
outside opportunities through their 
organizations and file encroachment 
permits to create. 

PPAC to be updated by staff as 
projects progress. 
 

No updates. 

SMART Parcel 
Public Art at 330 
East D 

TBD Eddy Cumins (SMART) 
Brian Oh (Com. Dev. Dir.) 
Eric Danly (City Attorney) 
Peggy Flynn (City Manager) 

SMART considering how to design 
avenue forward with City partnership 
for temporary display of artwork. CAO 
needs to work with staff about review 
process, legal obligations, etc. 
 

CAO to provide list of next steps for 
negotiation with SMART. PPAC may 
need to provide official 
recommendation and vote to move 
project forward. 

Private-public license would be 
required (similar to with PJUHSD) to 
establish responsibility, liability, 
insurance, and maintenance of 
artwork on private property.  
 

River Arch Phase 
2 (Fragments) 
 

David Best Sandy Reed (ZAK Landscape) 11/27/23 PPAC approved $1,200 for 
purchase of Bench companion to the 
River Arch by DB.  

David Best is coordinating having the 
bench delivered from Van Beber to 
the site to be located behind fencing 
in the coming week. 

Continue to follow up on project will 
report when bench arrives at site. 
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PROJECT / 
PROGRAM 

ARTIST CONTACT(S) STATUS NEXT STEPS COMMENTS 

Steven Lafranchi conducted a site 
survey to determine lot line, awaiting 
results. 
Rebuilding Together has reasserted 
their offer to assist with site clean-up.  
Awaiting quote for bench and 
fragments install.  
Currently, no funding secure for 
additional site improvements. 
One fragment on site was moved near 
the river and vandalized with graffiti.  
Both pieces have been moved behind 
fencing at the site. 
 
 

City Project Manager Bjorn 
Griepenburg has taken over LCT 
improvements after Ken Eichstaedt 
retired. Bjorn is committed to having 
PW assist with grading, installation 
and poitentially solar in the coming 
year.  
Site plans by Sandy Reed/ ZAC have 
been shared and we will try to work 
together to follow plans as possible. 

Mural Walls 
Along LCT 

TBD Nathan Apple (property owner) Nathan Apple will restart discussion 

and application next month. 

 

Nathan Apple/ City of Petaluma will 

finish property survey.  

Once submitted, reviewed, and 
approved by City, NA will build 
proposed fence.  
Staff will create a license to establish 
use of exterior of new fence for 
public art murals.  
Proposed mural program could be 
rotating, youth-oriented, or other. 
Nathan shared this project is on hold 
until potentially this Summer if there 
is wil to allow for it. 
 
 
 

No new developments. 

Keller Street 
Garage 
“Abstractions” 
Maintenance 

Ryan 
Petersen 
Drake 
Cunningham 
 

Ryan Peterson 
Drake Cunningham 

 Rebuilding Together has a contract 
with the City of Petaluma to conduct 
graffiti abatement and will partner for 
site prep/ cleanup for repairs.  
Paint and materials will be funded 
through Rebuilding Togethers’ contract 
with the city for graffiti abatement. 
They will also redo the anti-graffiti 
coating over the repaired paint.  

Rebuilding Together will do a clean-

up effort at the mural.  This will 

likely take place within the next 

month. There has been rubbing/ 

attempted on the main wall and it 

has caused damage, as well as 

graffiti and scraping by vehicles.  

 

 


